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Minutes of the VCC Architectural Committee meeting of Tuesday, July 27, 2021– 1:00 pm. 

Committee Members Present:
Rick Fifield, Toni DiMaggio, Stephen Bergeron 
Staff Present:
Bryan Block, Director; Renée Bourgogne, Senior Architectural Historian; Erin Vogt, Senior Building Plans Examiner; Nick Albrecht, Senior Building Plans Examiner

Marguerite Roberts, Inspector; Tony Whitfield, Inspector
Others Present:
William Reeves, Joel Dyer, Myles Martin, Juan Lara, John Williams, Greg Hill, Steve Schappacher, Hank Smith, Heather Cooper, Erin Holmes, Brook Tesler, Daniel Taylor, Nikki Szalwinski, Robert Lott, Mark Heck, Tim Terrell, David Maise, Daniel Winkert, Joey Carlson, Steve Puckett, Vincent Marcello, Daniel Winkert
AGENDA
Prior to the start of the meeting, Ms. Bourgogne explained the process for a web conference as follows: after the presentation of the staff reports and a period for questions from the Committee members to the applicant and staff, the Committee would take a 30-minute recess to allow for the submittal of public comments via email at VCC@nola.gov. The comments would then be read to the Committee members prior to any motion or vote for each item. There would be a cap on the length of the comments to what could be read within two minutes, and the emails received have been saved as part of the public record.

At approximately 1:00 pm Mr. Fifield called the teleconference to order. Mr. Block called roll and all three Committee members were present, constituting a quorum.  
Minutes
Old Business
	1310 N Rampart St: 20-46919-VCGEN; 1310 N Rampart St: Dipasquale Giuseppe, applicant; Esplanade Nola LLC, owner; Proposal to relocate and enlarge previously approved roof hatch, per application & materials received 11/20/2020 & 07/15/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=865218 

Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Martin present on behalf of the application. Mr. Martin gave a brief recap of how the project was progressing and how they had gotten to this point. He added that they were not sure of all the safety rails so they would be happy to resubmit. Mr. Bergeron agreed with the staff report that a solution integrating the screening with the rails would be better. With nothing else to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  



	429 Decatur St: 21-05094-VCSGN; Michael Barr, applicant; Kara Farms LLC, owner; 

Proposal to install second floor blade sign and under gallery sign, per application & materials received 02/23/2021 & 07/14/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=873972 

Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Latter present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Fifield stated that they could not consider the classic sign designation at this hearing but could review the proposed designs and installation locations. Both Ms. DiMaggio and Mr. Bergeron stated that they agreed with the staff report. Mr. Fifield asked staff if it would return to the Commission with the proposal for classic sign designation at 823 Decatur; Ms. Vogt stated that she would confirm with the Law Department but that she did not believe any further Commission review was required at this address. With nothing further to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  



	740 Dauphine St: 21-06778-VCGEN; Patrick Tucker, applicant; 740 Dauphine LLC, owner; Proposal to construct new roof over existing gallery, per application & materials received 03/09/2021 & 07/15/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=875731
Mr. Albrecht read the staff report with Mr. Hill, the contractor, present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Fifield asked the Committee if they had any questions. He then stated that the new drawings seemed to reflect the last ARC discussion. Ms. DiMaggio agreed and stated that she preferred option 1. Mr. Bergeron questioned the columns stating that they looked “rather thin.” He asked for the details. Mr. Fifield stated that sheet A04 had the columns at 2” in diameter metal pipe column. Mr. Bergeron stated that this seemed much smaller than the columns below. He asked the Committee for their opinion.  Mr. Fifield stated that as long as it was structurally ok, he was fine with it. He then asked the contractor if the rail was to be buttressed. He went on to say that this was unusual. He asked staff if this was existing. Mr. Albrecht stated yes.  Mr. Hill asked if they should enlarge the poles. Mr. Fifield stated no, that that was not on the table at this time.  With nothing left to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  


	317-321, 325-327, & 329-331 Burgundy; 1010-1012 & 1014 Conti; 318 N. Rampart; and 1019-1025 Bienville Streets: 21-12943-VCGEN; Maple Ridge Architects, applicant; 1025 Bienville LLC, owner; 

Proposal to replace existing garage door with new wood and glass garage door, install new wood window and install new copper awnings, per application & materials received 05/05/2021 & 07/20/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=884077
Mr. Albrecht read the staff report with Mr. Carlson present on behalf of the application. Mr. Carlson stated that they agreed with the staff report. Ms. DiMaggio stated that she had seen some precedent for this but asked if perhaps they could move the panels.  Mr. Fifield stated that that was a great idea. Ms. DiMaggio referred to 1.2 sheet 50 and stated that perhaps instead of the solid panels maybe vertical boards. Mr. Bergeron agreed. Mr. Fifield asked the applicant if he could incorporate this.  Mr. Carlson asked if they were referring to the awning brace. Mr. Fifield stated yes, to make all the details consistent.  With nothing left to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  


	226 Bourbon St: 21-14105-VCGEN; Heather Cooper, applicant; 226-28 Bourbon Street LLC, owner; Proposal to alter first floor millwork, per application & materials received 05/17/2021 & 07/07/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=885101
Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Ms. Cooper present on behalf of the application.  Ms. Copper stated that they would be happy to work with staff on the details and modifications.  Ms. DiMaggio asked what the width of the French door on the right was; Ms. Cooper responded that the opening was 6’ 1 ½”.  Mr. Fifield thanked the applicant and then asked the Committee if they would prefer the transoms to be split into multiple lites to echo the doors below.  Both Ms. DiMaggio and Mr. Bergeron agreed.  With nothing else to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  




New Business
	1037 Dauphine St: 21-18034-VCGEN; Schappacher Steve, applicant; Steven Schappacher, owner; Proposal to install new pavers, modify pool, and install decorative lighting, in conjunction with other courtyard work, per application & materials received 06/23/2021 & 07/14/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=21-18034-VCGEN
Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Schappacher present on behalf of the application. Mr. Schappacher asked which lights were in question; Ms. Vogt responded that the fixtures on the rear elevation of the main building over the doors were likely approvable but that all the others were not. Mr. Schappacher stated that they had removed the old pavers, which had been on slab, and they just wished to replace it on slab. Ms. DiMaggio suggested they consider a sand bed for permeability.  
Ms. DiMaggio stated that she agreed with the staff report, particularly regarding the proportions of the millwork, noting that the changes to the bottom panels looked very industrial. She added that she believed there were better options. For the lighting, she again stated that she agreed with staff. She added that the lack of a soffit or overhang meant sconces would be needed but should be smaller and not decorative. Mr. Bergeron agreed with Ms. DiMaggio.  Mr. Fifield asked if the fixtures would interfere with the door swings on the rear addition; Mr. Schappacher stated that they would add a stop to the left door, and the right door is fixed shut. He again emphasized that there was no soffit for recessed lighting.  
Mr. Fifield asked if the millwork on the rear elevation would be modified or new; Mr. Schappacher stated that he would modify the existing millwork with tempered glass.  Mr. Fifield stated that the Committee’s suggestions would likely be different with this information in mind. Ms. DiMaggio agreed with Mr. Fifield and stated that the horizontal muntin was “throwing her off.”  Mr. Fifield stated that the overall design of the millwork already gave a false sense of history, and that the proposal was taking an odd condition below the lock rail and making it even more odd. He added that the Committee’s recommendations would likely be different if the millwork were being replaced. Mr. Schappacher asked for feedback on one lite with the muntin removed.  Mr. Bergeron stated that might improve the appearance. Ms. DiMaggio stated that that might appear top heavy, and she would have to see a drawing. Mr. Fifield asked if the Committee might be ok with changing the top glass from three lites to two. Mr. Schappacher stated that these openings matched those in the alley so they would have to change all of them, which was more extensive than the scope of work they planned on.  
Mr. Schappacher asked about the large gas lantern.  Mr. Fifield stated that he believed this fixture was a clear deviation from the Guidelines. Ms. DiMaggio agreed, stating that she did not see any justification for deviating from the Guidelines in this case. Mr. Fifield suggested the Committee might consider something more surface mounted and less decorative in that location. With nothing left to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  


	1012 Orleans Ave: 21-18359-VCGEN; James Cowden Windmiller, applicant/owner; 

Proposal to replace one existing front door with new casement over panels window and proposal to replace other existing 15 lite front door with new six lite over panels front door, per application & materials received 05/27/2021 & 06/25/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=890389
Mr. Albrecht read the staff report with Mr. Dyer present on behalf of the application. Mr. Dyer stated that in the 1920s someone did a lot of damage and they believed, originally, all the front doors were French doors. He went on to say that they were willing to do whatever was required with the understanding that current doors were not original. Mr. Fifield stated that he believed the proposed work was positive, they just needed to work on the details.  Ms. DiMaggio agreed and stated that she would be so happy to see any improvements. She went on to say that she agreed with staff, true French doors.  Mr. Bergeron agreed with the staff report and asked the applicant if they were ok with true French doors. Mr. Dyer stated that they were but that the right would be functional while the left would be fixed.  Mr. Fifield asked them to reconsider the height of the lock rail- it should be narrower and longer. With nothing else to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item. 


	1036 Esplanade Ave: 21-19515-VCGEN; Myles Martin, applicant; Esplanade Nola LLC, owner; Proposal to replace wooden second floor balcony railing with cast iron, per application & materials received 07/07/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=891556 

Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Martin present on behalf of the application. Mr. Martin stated that they would welcome conceptual approval in order to work on details with staff. Mr. Fifield stated that he did not believe the glass would be a good solution in this case.  Ms. DiMaggio agreed, stating that the difference here was the wood newel posts, and that there were other options that could be explored here. Mr. Block stated that a 42” rail would not be required for residential use.  Mr. Martin stated that the building was mixed use.  Mr. Block stated that that upstairs was to remain residential so Mr. Martin should check with the State Fire Marshal.  Mr. Block stated that the VCC wanted it on record that they expected this to STAY RESIDENTIAL and did not want to go down the road of the building becoming fully commercial.  With nothing else to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  

	1224 Royal St: 21-20026-VCGEN; 1224 Royal Street Condo Assoc, applicant; Carlos Setti, Peter R Ahrens, Stephen K Puckett, Phillip H Miller, Dino J Rossetti, Ronald R Murray Living Trust, owner; 

Proposal to replace two existing electric decorative fixtures with new 21” or 24” decorative gas lights, per application & materials received 07/12/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=891292
Mr. Albrecht read the staff report with Mr. Puckett present on behalf of the application. With no questions or comments, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item. 


	511 Barracks St: 21-21064-VCGEN; Maple Ridge Architects, applicant; Ann C Braun, Minacore Investments LLC, owner; 

Proposal to renovate building including adding new wood shutters at the second floor, installing new gas lanterns below the gallery, remove existing through wall AC units, and install a new rooftop condensing unit, per application & materials received 07/22/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=893312
Mr. Albrecht read the staff report with Mr. Marcello present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Marcello stated that they would like to have shutters on the gallery and that the 1970s fire really changed this building with the addition of the mansard roof.  Mr. Fifield asked the Committee if they had any comments. Ms. DiMaggio stated that it was very clear that the roof really changed the building and that there was a clear indication that there needed to be something here for shade.  She went on to say that obviously a fabric awning would not work now, so she was ok with the shutters. Mr. Bergeron agreed with Ms. DiMaggio.  Mr. Fifield also agreed. He went on to say that since the budling was now residential and not a warehouse, he agreed with the proposal.  With nothing left to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item.  



Appeals and Violations
	626 Bourbon St: 17-06727-VCGEN; John C Williams, applicant; Marie Laveau Foundation The, owner; Appeal to permanently retain awning removal, per application & materials received 02/24/2017 & 07/16/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=17-06727-VCGEN 

Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Williams and Mr. Lara present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Williams stated that owners preferred the building without the awning or to have an awning like the building on the left. He went on to say that they kept the original awnings and have it stored off site. Mr. Williams then stated that if the awning were added it would prohibit the shutters from opening. He then asked the Committee if there wasn’t something better that they could design instead of the wooden awning.  Mr. Bergeron stated that the building had been stripped of its original features and this was the last historic detail. He went on to say that he was extremely hesitant to allow this.  Ms. DiMaggio agreed with Mr. Bergeron and stated that this was the last remaining item and that if it went away, the changes would be no longer be reversible. She said she understood the applicant wanted them to reconsider, but she felt maintaining it was important.  Mr. Fifield asked the applicant if they could put the awning back if the Committee required it; Mr. Williams responded yes.  The Committee moved on to the next agenda item. 


	800 N Rampart St: 17-40402-VCGEN; 800 N Rampart St: Michael Rouchell, applicant; J & R Rental Properties L L C, owner; Review of changes to previously approved renovation plans, including removal of proposed wraparound gallery, per application & materials received 12/01/2017 & 07/13/2021, respectively. [Notices of Violation sent 01/31/2017, 05/01/2019, 10/30/2020 & 05/05/2021]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=17-40402-VCGEN 

Mr. Block read the staff report with Mr. Heck and Mr. Williams present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Heck stated that unfortunately S&WB had said no to the VCC approved gallery addition so they decided to keep many of the existing openings where they are currently located.  He added that they would happily discuss the awning with the owner.  Mr. Fifield asked the other Committee members if they had any questions or comments. They did not. Mr. Fifield then stated that originally the application did not get full agreement from the ARC and that he was quite happy it could not be built. He went on to say that he found the anachronistic awning over the cut corner to be an important reference to the building’s changes over time, and he encouraged them to reinstall it. Ms. DiMaggio agreed with Mr. Fifield, stating that it fit with the other modifications and anchored the cut corner, keeping it from looking awkward.  Mr. Fifield then stated that he encouraged them to restore the openings for the 4-bay cottage but to also restore the awning as a nod to the 20th century use. Mr. Heck stated that he understood, and they would work with the owner.  The Committee moved on to the next agenda item. 


	528 St Louis St: 19-36579-VCGEN; Nicole Webre, applicant; L John Arbizzani, Haydee D Manual, Louis J Arbizzani, 46 Avenida Menendez Inc, Mary R Beamer, Cody Childress, Theodore W Nass, owner; 

Rereview of Appeal to retain ironwork installed at first floor doors without benefit of VCC review and approval, per application & materials received 12/09/19 & 06/30/2021, respectively. [Notice of Violation sent 10/28/19]

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=19-36579-VCGEN 

The owner requested a deferral prior to the meeting. 


	923 Dumaine St: 21-10130-VCGEN; Cangelosi, Jr Robert, applicant; Lois Venditto Simpson, owner; Proposal to address demolition by neglect violations begun without benefit of VCC review and approval, per application & materials received 04/12/2021. [STOP WORK ORDERS posted 02/18/2021 and 03/25/2021]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=880564 

Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Taylor present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Taylor stated that you couldn’t see the unit very much from the street, adding that he called for an iron rod for the alley transom but that he could revise to use beaded boards to block the view. Mr. Taylor then stated that the courtyard was quite large so they could but the unit in the rear but that the proposed location was really ideal, and the house would block the view of it.  He went on to say that the neighbors shouldn’t mind and had no windows on this elevation, and it would be easy to service with just a ladder.  Mr. Bergeron referred to slide 213. Mr. Bergeron questioned the unit’s location and stated that it would likely be more discrete further back.  Mr. Taylor stated that the proposed location was pretty far back but that they could also lower it if sight line studies showed it would be visible.  Mr. Fifield stated that this sounded like the better option.  Ms. DiMaggio agreed with Mr. Fifield. Mr. Fifield went on to say that the proposed tech was about as small as possible. Mr. Taylor stated that he would amend his drawings to show the beaded board transom. Mr. Fifield agreed. With nothing left to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item. 


	515 Toulouse St, 519 Toulouse St: 21-14550-VCGEN; Pamela HillRomain, applicant; 515 Toulouse LLC, owner; Proposal to address demolition by neglect violations, including extensive brick repair and repointing work, and to modify first floor doors, per application & materials received 05/19/2021 & 07/12/2021, respectively. [Notices of Violation sent 06/15/2017, 04/20/2018, 11/19/2019]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=21-14550-VCGEN 

Ms. Vogt read the staff report. There was no one present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Fifield stated that he was concerned and wanted to encourage the Committee to make a recommendation regardless of whether anyone was in attendance to represent the project.  Ms. DiMaggio stated that she agreed with Mr. Fifield, but staff’s questions for the engineer must be answered.  
Mr. Fifield added that he was reluctant to approve the proposed door alterations as it would further inactivate the block.  With nothing left to discuss, the Committee moved on to the next agenda item. 


	719 Toulouse St: 21-18810-VCGEN; 719 Toulouse St: DAVID MAISE, applicant; Whelan Leblanc & Sons LLC, owner; Appeal to relocate HVAC equipment and replace service ell millwork, per application & materials received 06/29/2021 & 07/19/2021, respectively. [Notice of Violation sent 06/12/2018]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=890843 

Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Maise and Mr. Terrel present on behalf of the application. Mr. Terrel stated that they were unaware of a lot of the violations so they would correct the drawings. He added that they were new to the project and were anxious to hear the Committee’s comments, but that they thought moving it back would be positive and better than just installing the screen.  Mr. Bergeron stated that there was a lot of HVAC equipment and that staff’s suggestion to push it back might work.  Ms. Vogt stated that she needed a stair section but that she could work with them on the rail details at staff level. Mr. Fifield stated that they would likely defer and look for a complete proposal at the next meeting. 

	834 Governor Nicholls St: 21-19079-VCPNT; 834 Governor Nicholls St: Robert Lott, applicant; 834 Governor Nichols LLC, owner; Appeal to retain cut shutters and window screens installed without benefit of VCC review and approval, per application & materials received 07/01/2021. [Notice of Violation sent 02/24/2017]
Ms. Vogt read the staff report with Mr. Lott present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Lott stated that they had purchase the house in 2014 and had made no changes to the façade.   He went on to say that he had never actually lived there but that the current tenant liked to open the top of the shutter for natural light.  Mr. Lott stated that prior to this tenant the shutters were always closed, so it was likely VCC had never noticed the shutters were cut.  Mr. Fifield asked Mr. Lott if he wished to retain the condition.  Mr. Lott stated yes because he didn’t perform the work and it offered light and security.  He went on to say that there was definitely a precedent for this in the French Quarter.  Mr. Fifield asked the committee members if they had any questions or comments. Ms. DiMaggio stated that it was a blue rated building, so she was not inclined to approve. She went on to say that this was also not a historical condition.  Mr. Block stated that the issue was not simply that the shutters were cut, it was that the historic fabric had been destroyed to do so. Mr. Lott stated that at the cut the wood was actually beveled, so not destroyed. Mr. Fifield then explained that Committee reviews are based on the Design Guidelines and architectural merit, but that Commission could respond to extenuating circumstances or hardship. He stated that all decisions of the Committee could be appealed to the Commission, but that he hoped he would be willing to comply with their restoration. Mr. Lott stated that he understood.  The Committee moved on to the next agenda item.


	521 Dauphine St: 21-19168-VCGEN; Winkert Daniel, applicant; 521 Dauphine Street LLC, owner; 

Proposal to correct violations including proposed retention of wall mounted exhaust vents and proposal to install new wall mounted mini split units, per application & materials received 07/01/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=891292
Mr. Albrecht read the staff report with Mr. Winkert present on behalf of the application.  Mr. Winkert stated that they would be happy to paint the exhaust vents.  As to the number of units, Mr. Winkert stated that there were 10 residential units here and some had combined units, which was odd, so some would be split.  He went on to say that they were applying for 3 new units, one on the dormer and 2 on the back wall. Mr. Winkert stated that the owner did want a fourth unit on the courtyard side at grade.  Ms. DiMaggio state that these would not be typical locations for the mounting of HVAC condensers and that this concerned her. She went on to say that this building was a blue rated building, and these units were just bolted to historic fabric.  Mr. Bergeron asked if the applicant had addressed the number of units.  Mr. Winkert replied yes, 10. Mr. Fifield asked how many meters. Mr. Winkert replied 10. Ms. DiMaggio state that they needed a complete drawing packet for review. With nothing else to discuss, the Committee went to a 30-minute recess for public comment. 



At approximately 3:04 PM Mr. Bergeron made the motion for a 30-minute recess for public comment.  Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously, and the Committee agreed to reconvene at 3:34PM. 

At approximately 3:34PM Mr. Block called the roll.  All were present.  Mr. Fifield reconvened the meeting.  

Old Business
	1310 N Rampart St: 20-46919-VCGEN; 1310 N Rampart St: Dipasquale Giuseppe, applicant; Esplanade Nola LLC, owner; Proposal to relocate and enlarge previously approved roof hatch, per application & materials received 11/20/2020 & 07/15/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=865218 

Public Comment:

Rene Fransen, neighbor

The plans that were submitted do not have a reference of the roof’s orientation to the placement on the lot of the building or its location as it relates to the street.
The submission  does not have where the  roof penetration location is being proposed. There also is no elevation of how high this roof hatch will project upward from the roof of the building.
How does this hatch relate to the equipment that is currently in place on the roof of 1310 N Rampart and the steel infrastructure supporting said equipment.

Discussion and Motion:
Mr. Bergeron moved for deferral to allow the applicant time to revise the proposal based on staff and Committee recommendations. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. Mr. Fifield noted that considerably more detail would be needed on future drawings.


	429 Decatur St: 21-05094-VCSGN; Michael Barr, applicant; Kara Farms LLC, owner; 

Proposal to install second floor blade sign and under gallery sign, per application & materials received 02/23/2021 & 07/14/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=873972 

No Public Comment

Discussion and Motion:

Ms. DiMaggio moved for conceptual approval of the replica signs with the proviso that the Commission must grant Designated Classic Sign status to the original signs prior to final approval. And additionally, that all final details be worked out with staff prior to permit is issuance.


	740 Dauphine St: 21-06778-VCGEN; Patrick Tucker, applicant; 740 Dauphine LLC, owner; Proposal to construct new roof over existing gallery, per application & materials received 03/09/2021 & 07/15/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=875731
Public Comment:

Nikki Szalwinski, FQ Citizens

While we appreciate that the applicant has taken the advice of the committee since the last meeting we are concerned about the addition of this awning as a precedent. After all this gallery was added not all that long ago after which we saw a similar change across the street. Allowing this applicant to add an awning here continues to muddy the architectural history of this building taking it farther from its 1920s incarnation when the second floor was added. As we are seeing the effects of facade changes at another address today, we wonder if allowing others to follow that path is logical in this historic landmark district. This building has been in the same use successful for many, many years without an awning. We ask that the committee carefully consider whether one is really necessary before setting further precedent. Whether at this address or elsewhere incremental changes over the last decade have dramatically changed entire blockfaces to the point that the district’s histrionics is being erased.

Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron made the motion for conceptual approval with detailing consistent with option 1 and all final details worked out at the staff level. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


	317-321, 325-327, & 329-331 Burgundy; 1010-1012 & 1014 Conti; 318 N. Rampart; and 1019-1025 Bienville Streets: 21-12943-VCGEN; Maple Ridge Architects, applicant; 1025 Bienville LLC, owner; 

Proposal to replace existing garage door with new wood and glass garage door, install new wood window and install new copper awnings, per application & materials received 05/05/2021 & 07/20/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=884077
No public comment
Discussion and Motion:

Ms. DiMaggio made the motion for the approval of the proposal with final details to be worked out at the staff level including the chamfer on the rails and styles around panels, vertical boards instead of solid panel infill. Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


	226 Bourbon St: 21-14105-VCGEN; Heather Cooper, applicant; 226-28 Bourbon Street LLC, owner; Proposal to alter first floor millwork, per application & materials received 05/17/2021 & 07/07/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=885101
Public Comment:

Erin Holmes, Executive Director
Vieux Carré Property Owners, Residents and Associates

We write to express our concern for the additional openings proposed for the facade of this building. Bourbon Street has transformed over decades from a destination where visitors went inside to enjoy entertainment, to one where establishments open all doors and windows to let the entertainment spill out into the street. This reorienting of activity has had detrimental effects on the enjoyment of adjacent properties with regard to sound and crowding. The proposed design would essentially create a wall of openings for the activities within this building to merge with the increasing foot traffic along the public right of way. 
Motion and Discussion
Mr. Bergeron stated that he found the public comment to be interesting, but he was not sure if that was something the Committee could consider. Ms. DiMaggio agreed, saying she found it to be a very good point since they had not discussed the doors’ function, but she was also unsure if it was within the Committee’s purview. Ms. Vogt noted that converting windows to doors would require Commission review, and it would be an appropriate discussion for that venue. Mr. Block agreed.

Mr. Bergeron moved for conceptual approval of the proposed millwork with the application to be forwarded to the Commission for consideration of the implications at the public right of way.  Mr. Fifield asked for the motion to be amended to include revisions to the number of transom lites. Mr. Bergeron accepted the proposed amendment. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 



New Business
	1037 Dauphine St: 21-18034-VCGEN; Schappacher Steve, applicant; Steven Schappacher, owner; Proposal to install new pavers, modify pool, and install decorative lighting, in conjunction with other courtyard work, per application & materials received 06/23/2021 & 07/14/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=21-18034-VCGEN
No Public Comment

Motion and Discussion:
Ms. DiMaggio moved for conceptual approval of the pool modifications and pavers, with details and final paver substrate selection worked out at the staff level.  She moved to defer the lighting, millwork, and hardware so that applicant might revise the proposal following staff and Committee recommendations. Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.


	1012 Orleans Ave: 21-18359-VCGEN; James Cowden Windmiller, applicant/owner; 

Proposal to replace one existing front door with new casement over panels window and proposal to replace other existing 15 lite front door with new six lite over panels front door, per application & materials received 05/27/2021 & 06/25/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=890389
No Public Comment
Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron made the motion for the conceptual approval with the proviso that the new doors be true French doors in both openings. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


	1036 Esplanade Ave: 21-19515-VCGEN; Myles Martin, applicant; Esplanade Nola LLC, owner; Proposal to replace wooden second floor balcony railing with cast iron, per application & materials received 07/07/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=891556 

Public Comment:

Nikki Szalwinski, French Quarter Citizens

We agree with Dir. Block's comments regarding the height of the balcony rail. This building has been commercial with residential above for many decades without the additional height on the balcony railing. Allowing this change will only support future use as commercial on the second floor. As we have seen with another item on today’s agenda, a piecemeal approach to renovation has led to significant changes to other buildings. While we welcome restoration of the iron panels we ask that it be a historically accurate restoration rather than changed in proportions.

Erin Holmes

Executive Director
Vieux Carré Property Owners, Residents and Associates

The reinstallation of the historic cast iron railing is a welcome addition to this building's facade. However, we question the suggestion of incorporating glass panels, as were introduced at 1012 N. Rampart, as a suitable method for increasing the height of the railing to code. The glass additions referenced were installed only very recently and therefore have not been adequately tested for durability and performance. Further, there is currently one glass panel missing from the 1012 N. Rampart gallery, leading one to believe that one may have already been damaged or broken, thus presenting a potentially disturbing safety hazard for nearby pedestrians. We would suggest instead that the applicant look to simplify the top and bottom railings to achieve the necessary height without detracting from the original cast elements found on the property.

Motion and Discussion:
Ms. DiMaggio moved for conceptual approval of the proposal to replace the existing rail with the previous iron rail, with provisos that: 
· the applicant must verify the required height for a guardrail at the residential portion of the mixed use [second floor] building,

· final detailing of the handrail be worked out with staff to address concerns expressed in staff report as well as discussed today.  

· the rail must return to the Committee for review if a height extension to 42” is required by the State Fire Marshal. 
Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 


	1224 Royal St: 21-20026-VCGEN; 1224 Royal Street Condo Assoc, applicant; Carlos Setti, Peter R Ahrens, Stephen K Puckett, Phillip H Miller, Dino J Rossetti, Ronald R Murray Living Trust, owner; 

Proposal to replace two existing electric decorative fixtures with new 21” or 24” decorative gas lights, per application & materials received 07/12/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=891292
Public Comment:

No public comment.

Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron recommend the approval of the new gas pendants with the size and details finalized with staff. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


	511 Barracks St: 21-21064-VCGEN; Maple Ridge Architects, applicant; Ann C Braun, Minacore Investments LLC, owner; 

Proposal to renovate building including adding new wood shutters at the second floor, installing new gas lanterns below the gallery, remove existing through wall AC units, and install a new rooftop condensing unit, per application & materials received 07/22/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=893312
Public Comment:

No public comment.

Motion and Discussion:
Ms. DiMaggio made the motion for the approval of the items as proposed in the staff report [shutters, gas lanterns, HVAC units]. Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 



Appeals and Violations
	626 Bourbon St: 17-06727-VCGEN; John C Williams, applicant; Marie Laveau Foundation The, owner; Appeal to permanently retain awning removal, per application & materials received 02/24/2017 & 07/16/2021, respectively.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=17-06727-VCGEN 

Public Comment:

Nikki Szalwinski, French Quarter Citizens

We support the staff report of denial. What has happened to this building is truly unfortunate as it bears almost no resemblance to what was there only a few years ago much less the altered 1920s incarnation. The proportions are completely out of character with the area and this latest request only furthers the fake history that this latest renovation has created and this VCC seeks to avoid. The piecemeal approach of this renovation leaves us wondering if the 1920s awning was removed with the intention of eventually having a full covered gallery rather than by necessity for repairs. Allowing the applicant to avoid this promised restoration is a dangerous precedent in this landmark district.

Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron moved to deny the retention of the removal of the awning, requiring reinstallation. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 


	800 N Rampart St: 17-40402-VCGEN; 800 N Rampart St: Michael Rouchell, applicant; J & R Rental Properties L L C, owner; Review of changes to previously approved renovation plans, including removal of proposed wraparound gallery, per application & materials received 12/01/2017 & 07/13/2021, respectively. [Notices of Violation sent 01/31/2017, 05/01/2019, 10/30/2020 & 05/05/2021]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=17-40402-VCGEN 
Public Comment:

Erin Holmes, Executive Director, Vieux Carré Property Owners, Residents and Associates

This building has been falling deeper into a state of demolition by neglect for over a decade. We are eager to see any movement to correct these violations, particularly as the property has become a magnet for graffiti and vandalism, which has only encouraged this behavior further down the N. Rampart corridor.  Additionally, we ask for better bracing and a careful restoration of the awning to preserve a defining character for the block. We would love to see this building finally returned to commerce.
Nikki Szalwinski, French Quarter Citizens
We agree with the staff report and committee and also welcome this latest proposal to the previous one with unusual wrap-around gallery on a 1 1/2 floor building. Since restoring the corner of this building is not on the table, this proposal makes sense of the current configuration and likely future commercial use.
Motion and Discussion:
Ms. DiMaggio moved for conceptual approval of the proposed work with the proviso that the awning over the corner entryway be reconstructed in its current incarnation, with all details to be finalized at the staff level.  Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 


	528 St Louis St: 19-36579-VCGEN; Nicole Webre, applicant; L John Arbizzani, Haydee D Manual, Louis J Arbizzani, 46 Avenida Menendez Inc, Mary R Beamer, Cody Childress, Theodore W Nass, owner; 

Rereview of Appeal to retain ironwork installed at first floor doors without benefit of VCC review and approval, per application & materials received 12/09/19 & 06/30/2021, respectively. [Notice of Violation sent 10/28/19]

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=19-36579-VCGEN 

No public comment
Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron made the motion to defer the application at applicant’s request until the next meeting. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  


	923 Dumaine St: 21-10130-VCGEN; Cangelosi, Jr Robert, applicant; Lois Venditto Simpson, owner; Proposal to address demolition by neglect violations begun without benefit of VCC review and approval, per application & materials received 04/12/2021. [STOP WORK ORDERS posted 02/18/2021 and 03/25/2021]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=880564 

Public Comment:

Nikki Szalwinski, French Quarter Citizens
I truly appreciate the approach of this renovation and consideration to the lot as a whole as well as that of those surrounding. Restoring the side alley gate with the wood panel is a welcome choice and enhances overall egress. The proposed location of the mini spilt is unlikely to be visually offensive from any neighboring property and maintain this peaceful courtyard.

Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron moved to approve the application with the proviso that the alley transom be opaque beaded board with all details finalized at the staff level. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion, which unanimously.


	515 Toulouse St, 519 Toulouse St: 21-14550-VCGEN; Pamela HillRomain, applicant; 515 Toulouse LLC, owner; Proposal to address demolition by neglect violations, including extensive brick repair and repointing work, and to modify first floor doors, per application & materials received 05/19/2021 & 07/12/2021, respectively. [Notices of Violation sent 06/15/2017, 04/20/2018, 11/19/2019]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Redirect.aspx?SearchString=21-14550-VCGEN 

No Public Comment

Motion and Discussion:
Ms. DiMaggio moved to approve all work pertaining to the critical stabilization and the correction of demolition by neglect concerns, to be handled at staff level following a response from the engineer. She also moved to defer the millwork in order to allow applicant time to be present at the next ARC meeting. Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


	719 Toulouse St: 21-18810-VCGEN; 719 Toulouse St: DAVID MAISE, applicant; Whelan Leblanc & Sons LLC, owner; Appeal to relocate HVAC equipment and replace service ell millwork, per application & materials received 06/29/2021 & 07/19/2021, respectively. [Notice of Violation sent 06/12/2018]
https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=890843 

No Public Comment
Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron moved to defer the application to allow further development of the proposal based on the staff report, today’s conversation and to provide a complete proposal for the scope of work including all other outstanding violation items. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 


	834 Governor Nicholls St: 21-19079-VCPNT; 834 Governor Nicholls St: Robert Lott, applicant; 834 Governor Nichols LLC, owner; Appeal to retain cut shutters and window screens installed without benefit of VCC review and approval, per application & materials received 07/01/2021. [Notice of Violation sent 02/24/2017]
No Public Comment

Motion and Discussion:
Ms. DiMaggio moved to deny retention of modified historic shutters, with the requirement to repair the historic shutters to their original condition; and deny retention of insect screens at the windows, with the applicant to explore the alternate methods suggested in staff report if so desired. Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.


	521 Dauphine St: 21-19168-VCGEN; Winkert Daniel, applicant; 521 Dauphine Street LLC, owner; 

Proposal to correct violations including proposed retention of wall mounted exhaust vents and proposal to install new wall mounted mini split units, per application & materials received 07/01/2021.

https://onestopapp.nola.gov/Documents.aspx?ObjLabel=Permit&ID=891292
Public Comment:

No public comment.

Motion and Discussion:
Mr. Bergeron made the motion for the deferral of the proposal in order to allow the applicant time to submit a complete scope of work. Ms. DiMaggio seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  With nothing left to discuss the Committee adjourned for the day. 



With no items left to discuss, Ms. DiMaggio moved to adjourn the meeting at approximately 4:07PM. Mr. Bergeron seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.


